M E M O R A N D U M
TO:

Randy Poe, Superintendent



Ed Massey Chairperson



Board Members

DATE:
January 30, 2017
RE:
Change Order #4 – Ryle High School Addition/Renovation

BG#15-281

There is seven changes to the above project.
Proposals 11R and 27 - Additional undercutting which was required beyond the original allowance.  Once construction is underway, the allowance is adjusted up or down based on the actual conditions encountered.  ADD - $6,700
Proposal 32R - Additional steel outriggers and blocking to provide a smooth transition at the roof.  Once the roofing system and edge fascia was removed from the existing building, it was found there was a larger gap than what was shown on the original drawings. 
ADD - $11,301
Proposal 35R - Installing a permanent divider wall and a new door in the Storage Building to allow separation between the grounds maintenance and track and field storage.  It was determined that it would be more cost effective to have the contractor perform this work while they were on-site instead of having maintenance staff do so in the future. 
ADD - $2,267
Proposal 36 - Similar to Proposal 38, this is for additional rooftop angles and parapet framing as required to brace the new parapet wall.  These additional elements were added late in design as additional information from the curtainwall, etc. was being received.  
ADD - $4,411
Proposal 38 - Similar to Proposal 36, this is for additional  rooftop angles and parapet framing as required to brace the new parapet wall.  These additional elements were added late in design as additional information from the curtainwall, etc. was being received.  
ADD - $6,338
Proposal 40 - Reworking the existing lintels at the area where the new corridor is being tied in.  Once construction was underway and the wall was opened up, the bearing plate condition was found to be slightly different than anticipated during design.  ADD - $1,786
Proposal 43 -  While this proposal is being approved at this time and will become part of the contract, the District will be reimbursed by the Architect and Engineer.  Unfortunately, the ceiling of the Weight Room was painted black in lieu of white which was required to attain the appropriate lighting levels.  This Change Order is for painting the ceiling white. ADD - $4,578
Total amount of change order – ADD - $37,381
I recommend the board accept CO#4, as presented.
Eric K. McArtor


Chief Operating Officer/Deputy Superintendent
